SELECTBOARD, FIRE DISTRICT 1 AND FIRE DISTRICT 2 MEETING

MINUTES
October 25, 2023

I. OPEN MEETING – Selectboard Chairman Mark Bullard called the October 25, 2023, Special Tri-Board meeting to order at 6:00 p.m.  Those present include Mark Bullard, Alfred Buckley, Michael Daley (Canaan Selectboard), Zachary Brown (Town Clerk/Treasurer), Jeffrey Richard, Jeremy Labrecque (Canaan Fire District 1), Noreen Labrecque (FD1 Clerk/Treasurer), Tony Wheeler, Jody Riley, Greg Noyes (Canaan Fire District 2), and Diana Rancourt (FD2 Clerk/Treasurer).  No members of the public were present.
II. ADDITIONS/DELETIONS TO AGENDA –  Zach made one addition to the agenda for the Selectboard to review:  Special Event Liquor License for Canaan Naturally Connected.   This agenda item will be discussed after the board exits executive session.  
III. GENERAL PUBLIC COMMENT – No public was present to make any comments. 
IV. EXECUTIVE SESSION – Personnel –  Mike made a motion to have the board enter into executive session at 6:02 p.m.  Al seconded this motion.  Chairman Bullard asked if there was further discussion; seeing none, he called for a vote.  The motion passed unanimously in the affirmative.  The board entered executive session at 6:02 p.m.  Mike made a motion to exit executive session at 6:50 p.m.  Al seconded the motion.  Chairman Bullard asked if there was further discussion; seeing none, he called for a vote.  The motion passed unanimously in the affirmative.  The board exited executive session at 6:50 p.m.  A unanimous decision was made by the three boards to change the policy of the Town paying 100% of employees’ health insurance premiums.  The new policy will be an 80/20 split that will occur over a three-year period. Employees will retain the standard gold plan, through Blue Cross and Blue Shield.  In the first year (2024), employees will be made to make a 7% contribution monthly to their health insurance.  In the second year (2025), employees will be made to make a 14% contribution monthly.  In the third year (2026) and all years after, employees will be made to make a 20% contribution monthly.  This decision will be made effective in the fiscal year 2024.  No further discussion was held, Chairman Bullard will speak to the employees separately and will call them into a meeting in the near future to discuss the change.  
V. OTHER BUSINESS – CNC Liquor License – Mike made a motion to approve the special event liquor licenses for Canaan Naturally Connected, to be used at CNC’s and the Rec Park’s casino night.  Al seconded this motion.  A brief discussion was held on who would be responsible for the license and if any liability would be on the Town.   Zach said the license would be held in CNC’s name and will be supervised by Timeout Tavern.  No further discussion was held.  Chairman Bullard called for a vote.  The motion passed unanimously in the affirmative.  Once the license is uploaded to Zach’s DLL Portal, he will accept it on the Town’s behalf.  
VI. ADJOURN MEETING  –  Mike made a motion for the meeting to be adjourned, and Al seconded.  Chairman Bullard called for a vote.  The motion passed unanimously in the affirmative.  Chairman Bullard adjourned the meeting at 7:00 p.m.  
